From:

‘m et crocks Y

Subject: Re: Formal complaint against Stephanie Reich/ aka the day Santa Monica City Gov called in 3 armed police
officers to control 100 of SM"s Elders.

Date: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 9:45:13 AM

EXTERNAL

Phil, I’m not sure this went to your correct address. ..

My formal complaint letter and letter are below.
What I accidentally left out was that Reich also chose not to address the false stats presented
by

the Abundant Housing woman from the Palisades, who said there were 72 affordable
Units, though Reich chose to try to correct my accurate figures regarding availability.
Should this letter be submitted to HR as well?

wrote:

Thanks for refreshing my memory, Phil and- and- Bruria Finkel?!
OMG!

On Mar 5, 2024, at 10:47 PM,_ wrote:

The Kaplans that Pam was working for are David and Barbara Kaplan (Vice
Chair of the ARB).

Their office is on 18th Street just north OPB (next to Cafe Bolivar). | saw
David driving around in a big Mercedes the other day, so | guess they're
doing okay -- https://kckarchitects.com/ -- They live in Sunset Park, and
David was on the Airport Commission many years ago. Barbara, whenever
she sees me, always thinks I'm Bruria Finkel.
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In a message dated 3/5/2024 8:22:21 PM Pacific Standard Time,
h writes:

When council members were being deposed for the district
voting lawsuit, I drove all the way out to Palmdale to be there
for Pam O'Connors. One of Shankman's law partners lives
and has a practice there, so they thought it would be a cute
1dea to make O'Connor go all the way out there, accompany
by three of her thousand dollar an hour lawyers.




The name of Shenkman's partner escapes me right now, but
he is a big deal out there, and even has an elementary school
for him.

I don't know if I have sat through an entire day long
deposition before, but I thought he handled it brilliantly.

He kept asking O'Connor about people and companies who
had business before the city council of whom also
contributed to her political campaigns, and she had great
difficulty remembering anything. She paused and spoke
slowly.

Later in the afternoon they took a break and when they came
back he said, I would like to hear more about your activities
outside the city council. What do you do for pleasure and
recreation, perhaps what outside work you do.

She started to talk about the work she does for a small
husband and wife firm in Santa Monica, as a historical
building expert. Turns out she has worked for years for this
firm, I think the Kaplans and has made close to $100,000 a
year from that work.

I have heard from other sources that what she does is advise
about structures that they want to demolish and let them
know things like, only the back balcony is historic, you can
demolish the rest of the house. Or you could take out the
whole northside Plus a few feet, and then you could
demolish the whole building.

What was really interesting to me was that soon as she started
talking about this work, her consultancy as a historian, she
could suddenly remember all details, going back years, and
her voice became very animated , and spit up about three
times. She was practically chirping and absolute stark
contrast to her memory and wave speaking about city council
items and her relationships with developers.

On Mar 5, 2024, at 6:47 PM,
.
Phil,

My memory is slightly different from
so it figures!), but in general the same.

Three points about the Gelson's hearing at the



3/4/24 ARB meeting:

1) We had a pretty good turnout. Most of the
people in the audience seemed to be Sunset Park
and Ocean Park residents in their 60s, 70s, and
80s. Although we knew ahead of time that the
ARB probably wouldn't do much, it was our
only opportunity to speak in a public meeting to
the developer and developer reps.

Of the 14 speakers during Public Comment, only
2 supported the Gelson's project -- former Mayor
Pam O'Connor (an Abundant Housing LA Board
member) and another woman from Abundant
Housing LA who mistakenly said there were
going to be 70+ affordable apartments in the
project..

There were only 2 mild outbursts during the
meeting:

A) When Stephanie Reich, the staff liaison,
said something that seemed ridiculous, near the
beginning of her long and somewhat
disorganized presentation, the audience laughed,
and she admonished us. After that, we remained
quiet.

B) After the first speaker during Public
Comment, Peter Spelman, the audience
applauded, and Stephanie admonished us again.
After that, we used jazz hands, including for
Mario Fonda-Bonardi's fiery speech.

After one of those occurrences, Stephanie
threatened that she would have us removed

from the meeting if this happened again.

To the contrary, when something like this
happens during City Council meetings,

whoever's chairing the meeting will say
matter-of-factly, "No clapping or booing is
allowed. If you like something, you can use jazz
hands to express your approval."

Perhaps because the ARB Chair had recused
himself, and the current Vice Chair, Barbara
Kaplan, is soft-spoken, or because the laughter
occurred during Stephanie's presentation, she
took it upon herself to try to silence us.



In threatening to have us removed from the
meeting, it felt as if she overreacted, as if we
were some sort of unruly mob. And then, when [
got up to speak, I was quite startled to see 3
police officers, whom she had apparently
summoned, standing at the back of the Council
Chambers. What a waste of city resources.

2) In response to a public comment mentioning

high vacancy rates in Santa Monica, Stephanie
told the ARB members that the vacancy rate in
Santa Monica averages 3 to 4%.

That statement doesn't seem to be accurate.
"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"
5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-
monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental
decrease in its total population along with an
uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023
compared with 2022, according to data released
by the California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422
total housing units and a population of 91,720.
Those numbers are compared with those at the
start of 2022 when the city had 52,857 total
housing units and a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in
Santa Monica. Out of those 53,422 units,

47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an
average of 1.86 people for every household...."

There's quite a difference between 10% and the 3
to 4% figure Stephanie gave the ARB.

3) Lastly, in talking to people and exchanging

email after the ARB meeting, the most common
adjective used to describe Stephanie was
"condescending."
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In a message dated 3/5/2024 6:32:27 PM Pacific
Standard Time, _ writes:

Apologies. I forgot to mention that when
the full room applauded Mario Fonada-
Bonardi’s terrific speech,

Ms, Reich admonished us and told us to
basically 'zip it.” Or else. I think that
was when she brought

the roaming police officer in.

On Mar 5, 2024, at 5:26
PM,
wrote:

I am writing to submit a formal complaint
against Stephanie Reich, the staff member
who moderated the Gelson’s ARB meeting.

Her behavior 1s certainly grounds for
reprimand, perhaps also a lot of hours of
community service cleaning up the
debris piling up around all the

new developments, or even dismissal.
Her actions last night were unacceptable,
unethical and must, I’m sure, violate
basic rules of decency or even
employment in city government.

She must be held accountable.

We had a terrific turnout of people who
want to participate in the democratic
process, who had been invited by the
city to speak before the board before the
vote. They filled the room and
represented all

neighborhoods, 750 SMCLC signatures,
1000 FOSP signatures, experience, and
passion. They stayed for hours and were
treated with contempt by Ms. Reich.

When the architect from KI showed us a
slide of a building saying, it’s 6 stories,
but 1t will just appear to be 5 stories, the
packed audience all spontaneously
laughed. Stephanie gave us a warning.
The architect then said that the buildings




on Ocean Park were modified to look
very different from each other and not be
a monolithic block, then showed us a
slide of

basically buildings that were exactly the
same, a monolithic block and again the
audience burst into laughter. So
Stephanie actually called in a police
officer and said we were not allowed to
make any sounds or we would be
removed. (Is that a rule?)

When I spoke about how many
developments remain 1/3 empty and we
have 4,000 empty units, I said, “If you
build it,

they won’t come.” Pam O Connor spoke
after, and was absolutely reprehensibly
ageist, she turned and said, ‘People will
come’ and they will be a lot younger
than the people in this room!'

Looking at us with such disdain. There
are cultures where elders are respected.
Perhaps Pam doesn’t respect herself. ..
But then Stephanie decided to state, in
response to the person who had said we
had 4,000 vacancies, moi,

that in fact SM had a 3 percent vacancy
rate, lower than any other So Cal city...
Which is absolutely false information to
present to a board before a vote. And
then Ms. Reich also said, long before the
vote,

'So we’re going to vote to approve and
bla bla bla...." How is it OK for a city
clerk to announce the result of a vote
before the vote is taken? That certainly
seems

unacceptable and I think, should
invalidate the vote. Certainly Stephanie
must face consequences for presenting
false information that could influence a
board.

I hope you will take action on this
person who’s salary we pay.

I would also hope that a person like Ms.
O’Connor who so clearly holds old
people in complete contempt, should not
be on the Landmarks Board which is
about respecting old buildings.



Sincerely,

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy
Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-
is-santa-monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an
incremental decrease in its total
population along with an uptick in total
housing units at the start of 2023
compared with 2022, according to data
released by the California Department
of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had
53,422 total housing units and a population
0f 91,720. Those numbers are compared
with those at the start of 2022 when the city
had 52,857 total housing units and a
population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of
10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of those
53,422 units, 47,941 were occupied. The
city also showed an average of 1.86 people
for every household...."



From: Phil Brock

To:

Subject: Re: Formal complaint against Stephanie Reich/ aka the day Santa Monica City Gov called in 3 armed police
officers to control 100 of SM"s Elders.

Date: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 11:46:52 AM

I already submitted both your letter and- to the relevant supervisors and an additional
note from me as well.

Phil

Phil Brock
Mayor
City of Santa Monica

P: (310) 458-8201
C: (310) 560-3071
santamonica.gov

rrom: N I

Sent: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 9:45:08 AM

To: I B B
I | Brock <Phil.Brock@santamonica.gov>; ||| G

Subject: Re: Formal complaint against Stephanie Reich/ aka the day Santa Monica City Gov called in
3 armed police officers to control 100 of SM's Elders.

EXTERNAL

Phil, I’'m not sure this went to your correct address...

My formal complaint letter and- letter are below.

What I accidentally left out was that Reich also chose not to address the false stats presented
by

the Abundant Housing woman from the Palisades, who said there were 72 affordable

Units, though Reich chose to try to correct my accurate figures regarding availability.
Should this letter be submitted to HR as well?

On Mar 5, 2024, at 11:02 PM. [ -

wrote:

Thanks for refreshing my memory, Phil and- and - Bruria Finkel?!
OMG!

On Mar 5, 2024, at 10:47 PM, ||| G ot



The Kaplans that Pam was working for are David and Barbara Kaplan (Vice
Chair of the ARB).

Their office is on 18th Street just north OPB (next to Cafe Bolivar). | saw
David driving around in a big Mercedes the other day, so | guess they're
doing okay -- https://kckarchitects.com/ -- They live in Sunset Park, and
David was on the Airport Commission many years ago. Barbara, whenever
she sees me, always thinks I'm Bruria Finkel.
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In a message dated 3/5/2024 8:22:21 PM Pacific Standard Time,
h writes:

When council members were being deposed for the district
voting lawsuit, I drove all the way out to Palmdale to be there
for Pam O'Connors. One of Shankman's law partners lives
and has a practice there, so they thought it would be a cute
idea to make O'Connor go all the way out there, accompany
by three of her thousand dollar an hour lawyers.

The name of Shenkman's partner escapes me right now, but
he is a big deal out there, and even has an elementary school
for him.

I don't know if I have sat through an entire day long
deposition before, but I thought he handled it brilliantly.

He kept asking O'Connor about people and companies who
had business before the city council of whom also
contributed to her political campaigns, and she had great
difficulty remembering anything. She paused and spoke
slowly.

Later in the afternoon they took a break and when they came
back he said, I would like to hear more about your activities
outside the city council. What do you do for pleasure and
recreation, perhaps what outside work you do.

She started to talk about the work she does for a small
husband and wife firm in Santa Monica, as a historical
building expert. Turns out she has worked for years for this
firm, I think the Kaplans and has made close to $100,000 a
year from that work.

I have heard from other sources that what she does is advise




about structures that they want to demolish and let them
know things like, only the back balcony is historic, you can
demolish the rest of the house. Or you could take out the
whole northside Plus a few feet, and then you could
demolish the whole building.

What was really interesting to me was that soon as she started
talking about this work, her consultancy as a historian, she
could suddenly remember all details, going back years, and
her voice became very animated , and spit up about three
times. She was practically chirping and absolute stark
contrast to her memory and wave speaking about city council
items and her relationships with developers.

On Mar 5, 2024, at 6:47 PM,
wrote:

Phil,

My memory i1s slightly different from
so 1t figures!), but in general the same.

Three points about the Gelson's hearing at the
3/4/24 ARB meeting:

1) We had a pretty good turnout. Most of the
people in the audience seemed to be Sunset Park
and Ocean Park residents in their 60s, 70s, and
80s. Although we knew ahead of time that the
ARB probably wouldn't do much, it was our
only opportunity to speak in a public meeting to
the developer and developer reps.

Of the 14 speakers during Public Comment, only
2 supported the Gelson's project -- former Mayor
Pam O'Connor (an Abundant Housing LA Board
member) and another woman from Abundant
Housing LA who mistakenly said there were
going to be 70+ affordable apartments in the
project..

There were only 2 mild outbursts during the
meeting:

A) When Stephanie Reich, the staff liaison,
said something that seemed ridiculous, near the
beginning of her long and somewhat
disorganized presentation, the audience Jaughed,
and she admonished us. After that, we remained



quiet.

B) After the first speaker during Public
Comment, Peter Spelman, the audience
applauded, and Stephanie admonished us again.
After that, we used jazz hands, including for
Mario Fonda-Bonardi's fiery speech.

After one of those occurrences, Stephanie
threatened that she would have us removed
from the meeting if this happened again.

To the contrary, when something like this
happens during City Council

meetings, whoever's chairing the meeting will

say matter-of-factly, "No clapping or booing is
allowed. If you like something, you can use jazz

hands to express your approval."”

Perhaps because the ARB Chair had recused
himself, and the current Vice Chair, Barbara
Kaplan, is soft-spoken, or because the laughter
occurred during Stephanie's presentation, she
took it upon herself to try to silence us.

In threatening to have us removed from the
meeting, it felt as if she overreacted, as if we
were some sort of unruly mob. And then, when [
got up to speak, I was quite startled to see 3
police officers, whom she had apparently
summoned, standing at the back of the Council
Chambers. What a waste of city resources.

2) In response to a public comment

mentioning high vacancy rates in Santa Monica,
Stephanie told the ARB members that the
vacancy rate in Santa Monica averages 3 to 4%.

That statement doesn't seem to be accurate.
"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-
monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental
decrease in its total population along with an
uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023
compared with 2022, according to data released



by the California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422
total housing units and a population of 91,720.
Those numbers are compared with those at the
start of 2022 when the city had 52,857 total
housing units and a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in
Santa Monica. Out of those 53,422 units,

47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an
average of 1.86 people for every household...."

There's quite a difference between 10% and the 3
to 4% figure Stephanie gave the ARB.

3) Lastly, in talking to people and exchanging
email after the ARB meeting, the most common
adjective used to describe Stephanie was
"condescending."
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In a message dated 3/5/2024 6:32:27 PM Pacific
Standard Time, _ writes:

Apologies. I forgot to mention that when
the full room applauded Mario Fonada-
Bonardi’s terrific speech,

Ms, Reich admonished us and told us to
basically 'zip it.” Or else. I think that
was when she brought

the roaming police officer in.

On Mar 5, 2024, at 5:26

PM
wrote:

I am writing to submit a formal complaint
against Stephanie Reich, the staff member
who moderated the Gelson’s ARB meeting.

Her behavior is certainly grounds for
reprimand, perhaps also a lot of hours of
community service cleaning up the




debris piling up around all the

new developments, or even dismissal.
Her actions last night were unacceptable,
unethical and must, I’m sure, violate
basic rules of decency or even
employment in city government.

She must be held accountable.

We had a terrific turnout of people who
want to participate in the democratic
process, who had been invited by the
city to speak before the board before the
vote. They filled the room and
represented all

neighborhoods, 750 SMCLC signatures,
1000 FOSP signatures, experience, and
passion. They stayed for hours and were
treated with contempt by Ms. Reich.

When the architect from KI showed us a
slide of a building saying, it’s 6 stories,
but it will just appear to be 5 stories, the
packed audience all spontaneously
laughed. Stephanie gave us a warning.
The architect then said that the buildings
on Ocean Park were modified to look
very different from each other and not be
a monolithic block, then showed us a
slide of

basically buildings that were exactly the
same, a monolithic block and again the
audience burst into laughter. So
Stephanie actually called in a police
officer and said we were not allowed to
make any sounds or we would be
removed. (Is that a rule?)

When I spoke about how many
developments remain 1/3 empty and we
have 4,000 empty units, I said, “If you
build it,

they won’t come.” Pam O Connor spoke
after, and was absolutely reprehensibly
ageist, she turned and said, ‘People will
come’ and they will be a lot younger
than the people in this room!'

Looking at us with such disdain. There
are cultures where elders are respected.
Perhaps Pam doesn’t respect herself...
But then Stephanie decided to state, in
response to the person who had said we



had 4,000 vacancies, moi,

that in fact SM had a 3 percent vacancy
rate, lower than any other So Cal city...
Which is absolutely false information to
present to a board before a vote. And
then Ms. Reich also said, long before the
vote,

'So we’re going to vote to approve and
bla bla bla...." How is it OK for a city
clerk to announce the result of a vote
before the vote is taken? That certainly
seems

unacceptable and I think, should
invalidate the vote. Certainly Stephanie
must face consequences for presenting
false information that could influence a
board.

I hope you will take action on this
person who’s salary we pay.

I would also hope that a person like Ms.
O’Connor who so clearly holds old
people in complete contempt, should not
be on the Landmarks Board which is
about respecting old buildings.

Sincerel

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy
Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-
is-santa-monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an
incremental decrease in its total
population along with an uptick in total
housing units at the start of 2023
compared with 2022, according to data
released by the California Department
of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had
53,422 total housing units and a population
01 91,720. Those numbers are compared
with those at the start of 2022 when the city
had 52,857 total housing units and a
population of 91,739.



All of this has led to a vacancy rate

of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of those
53,422 units, 47,941 were occupied. The
city also showed an average of 1.86 people
for every household...."



From:

To: Phil Brock

Cc:

Subject: Re: Formal complaint against Stephanie Reich/ aka the day Santa Monica City Gov called in 3 armed police
officers to control 100 of SM"s Elders.

Date: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 11:58:59 AM

EXTERNAL

Thank you. AlL

On Mar 6, 2024, at 11:47 AM, Phil Brock <phil.brock@santamonica.gov> wrote:

I already submitted both your letter and- to the relevant supervisors and an
additional note from me as well.

Phil

Phil Brock

Mayor

City of Santa Monica
P: (310) 458-8201

C: (310) 560-3071
santamonica.gov

Y —
Sent: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 9:45:08 AM

To: N T
e
<Phil.Brock@santamonica.gov>; ||| G

Subject: Re: Formal complaint against Stephanie Reich/ aka the day Santa Monica City
Gov called in 3 armed police officers to control 100 of SM's Elders.

EXTERNAL

Phil, I’'m not sure this went to your correct address...

My formal complaint letter and - letter are below.

What I accidentally left out was that Reich also chose not to address the false stats
presented by

the Abundant Housing woman from the Palisades, who said there were 72
affordable

Units, though Reich chose to try to correct my accurate figures regarding
availability.



Should this letter be submitted to HR as well?

On Mar 5, 2024, at 11:02 PM,
wrote:

Thanks for refreshing my memory, Phil and- and- Bruria
Finkel?! OMG!

on Mar 5, 2024, at 10:47 PM. ||| | | GG

wrote:

The Kaplans that Pam was working for are David and Barbara
Kaplan (Vice Chair of the ARB).

Their office is on 18th Street just north OPB (next to Cafe
Bolivar). | saw David driving around in a big Mercedes the other
day, so | guess they're doing okay --
https://kckarchitects.com/ -- They live in Sunset Park, and
David was on the Airport Commission many years ago.
Barbara, whenever she sees me, always thinks I'm Bruria
Finkel.
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In a message dated 3/5/2024 8:22:21 PM Pacific
Standard Time,_ writes:

When council members were being deposed for
the district voting lawsuit, I drove all the way out
to Palmdale to be there for Pam O'Connors. One
of Shankman's law partners lives and has a
practice there, so they thought it would be a cute
1dea to make O'Connor go all the way out there,
accompany by three of her thousand dollar an
hour lawyers.

The name of Shenkman's partner escapes me
right now, but he 1s a big deal out there, and even
has an elementary school for him.

I don't know if T have sat through an entire day
long deposition before, but I thought he handled
it brilliantly.




He kept asking O'Connor about people and
companies who had business before the city
council of whom also contributed to her political
campaigns, and she had great difficulty
remembering anything. She paused and spoke
slowly.

Later in the afternoon they took a break and
when they came back he said, I would like to
hear more about your activities outside the city
council. What do you do for pleasure and
recreation, perhaps what outside work you do.

She started to talk about the work she does for a
small husband and wife firm in Santa Monica, as
a historical building expert. Turns out she has
worked for years for this firm, I think the
Kaplans and has made close to $100,000 a year
from that work.

I have heard from other sources that what she
does is advise about structures that they want to
demolish and let them know things like, only the
back balcony is historic, you can demolish the
rest of the house. Or you could take out the
whole northside Plus a few feet, and then you
could demolish the whole building.

What was really interesting to me was that soon
as she started talking about this work, her
consultancy as a historian, she could suddenly
remember all details, going back years, and her
voice became very animated , and spit up about
three times. She was practically chirping and
absolute stark contrast to her memory and wave
speaking about city council items and her
relationships with developers.

On Mar 5, 2024, at 6:47 PM,

I -

Phil,

My memory is slightly different
from ﬂ, so it figures!),
but in general the same.

Three points about the Gelson's
hearing at the 3/4/24 ARB meeting:



1) We had a pretty good turnout.
Most of the people in the audience
seemed to be Sunset Park and Ocean
Park residents in their 60s, 70s, and
80s. Although we knew ahead of
time that the ARB probably
wouldn't do much, it was our only
opportunity to speak in a public
meeting to the developer and
developer reps.

Of the 14 speakers during Public
Comment, only 2 supported the
Gelson's project -- former Mayor
Pam O'Connor (an Abundant
Housing LA Board member) and
another woman from Abundant
Housing LA who mistakenly said
there were going to be 70+
affordable apartments in the
project..

There were only 2 mild outbursts
during the meeting:

A) When Stephanie Reich, the
staff liaison, said something that
seemed ridiculous, near the
beginning of her long and somewhat
disorganized presentation, the
audience laughed, and she
admonished us. After that, we
remained quiet.

B) After the first speaker during
Public Comment, Peter Spelman,
the audience applauded, and
Stephanie admonished us again.
After that, we used jazz hands,
including for Mario Fonda-
Bonardi's fiery speech.

After one of those
occurrences, Stephanie threaten
that she would have us removed

from the meeting if this happened
again.

To the contrary, when something
like this happens during City



Council

meetings, whoever's chairing the

meeting will say matter-of-factly,
"No clapping or booing is allowed.

If you like something, you can use
jazz hands to express your
approval."

Perhaps because the ARB Chair had
recused himself, and the current
Vice Chair, Barbara Kaplan, is soft-
spoken, or because the laughter
occurred during Stephanie's
presentation, she took it upon
herself to try to silence us.

In threatening to have us removed
from the meeting, it felt as if she
overreacted, as if we were some sort
of unruly mob. And then, when I got
up to speak, I was quite startled to
see 3 police officers, whom she had
apparently summoned, standing at
the back of the Council Chambers.
What a waste of city resources.

2) In response to a public comment
mentioning high vacancy rates in
Santa Monica, Stephanie told the
ARB members that the vacancy rate
in Santa Monica averages 3 to 4%.

That statement doesn't seem to be
accurate.

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy
Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-
is-santa-monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an
incremental decrease in its total
population along with an uptick in
total housing units at the start of
2023 compared with 2022,
according to data released by the
California Department of
Finance.



At the start of 2023, Santa Monica
had 53,422 total housing units and a
population of 91,720. Those
numbers are compared with those at
the start of 2022 when the city had
52,857 total housing units and a
population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate
of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of
those 53,422 units, 47,941 were
occupied. The city also showed an
average of 1.86 people for every
household...."

There's quite a difference between
10% and the 3 to 4% figure
Stephanie gave the ARB.

3) Lastly, in talking to people and

exchanging email after the ARB
meeting, the most common adjective
used to describe Stephanie was
"condescending."

sk sk sfe ke sfe sfeoske sk sk sk skosk

In a message dated 3/5/2024 6:32:27
PM Pacific Standard Time,
writes:

Apologies. I forgot to
mention that when the full
room applauded Mario
Fonada-Bonardi’s terrific
speech,

Ms, Reich admonished us
and told us to basically 'zip
it.” Or else. I think that was
when she brought

the roaming police officer
in.

On Mar 5,
2024, at 5:26




PM.,

B vote:

I am writing to submit a
formal complaint against
Stephanie Reich, the staff
member who moderated the
Gelson’s ARB meeting.

Her behavior is certainly
grounds for reprimand,
perhaps also a lot of hours
of community service
cleaning up the debris piling
up around all the

new developments, or even
dismissal. Her actions last
night were unacceptable,
unethical and must, I’'m
sure, violate basic rules of
decency or even
employment in city
government.

She must be held
accountable.

We had a terrific turnout of
people who want to
participate in the democratic
process, who had been
mvited by the city to speak
before the board before the
vote. They filled the room
and represented all
neighborhoods, 750
SMCLC signatures, 1000
FOSP signatures,
experience, and passion.
They stayed for hours and
were treated with contempt
by Ms. Reich.

When the architect from KI
showed us a slide of a
building saying, it’s 6
stories, but it will just
appear to be 5 stories, the



packed audience all
spontaneously laughed.
Stephanie gave us a
warning.

The architect then said that
the buildings on Ocean Park
were modified to look very
different from each other
and not be a monolithic
block, then showed us a
slide of

basically buildings that were
exactly the same, a
monolithic block and again
the audience burst into
laughter. So Stephanie
actually called in a police
officer and said we were
not allowed to

make any sounds or we
would be removed. (Is that
a rule?)

When I spoke about how
many developments remain
1/3 empty and we have
4,000 empty units, I said, “If
you build it,

they won’t come.” Pam O
Connor spoke after, and was
absolutely reprehensibly
ageist, she turned and said,
‘People will come’ and they
will be a lot younger than
the people in this room!'
Looking at us with such
disdain. There are cultures
where elders are respected.
Perhaps Pam doesn’t respect
herself...But then Stephanie
decided to state, in response
to the person who had said
we had 4,000 vacancies,
moi,

that in fact SM had a 3
percent vacancy rate, lower
than any other So Cal city...
Which is absolutely false
information to present to a
board before a vote. And
then Ms. Reich also said,



long before the vote,

'So we’re going to vote to
approve and bla bla bla....'
How is it OK for a city
clerk to announce the result
of a vote before the vote is
taken? That certainly seems
unacceptable and I think,
should invalidate the vote.
Certainly Stephanie must
face consequences for
presenting false information
that could influence a board.
I hope you will take action
on this person who’s salary
we pay.

I would also hope that a
person like Ms. O’Connor
who so clearly holds old
people in complete
contempt, should not be on
the Landmarks Board which
is about respecting old
buildings.

Sincerel

"This Is Santa Monica's
Vacancy Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica
Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/
05/this-is-santa-monicas-

vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica
saw an incremental decrease
in its total population along
with an uptick in total
housing units at the start of
2023 compared with 2022,
according to data released
by the California
Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa
Monica had 53,422 total



housing units and a
population of 91,720. Those
numbers are compared with
those at the start of 2022
when the city had 52,857
total housing units and a
population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a
vacancy rate of 10.3% in
Santa Monica. Out of those
53,422 units, 47,941 were
occupied. The city also
showed an average of 1.86
people for every
household...."



Subject: Re: Formal comphiat against Stephanie Relc 363 the day Sants Monica Cly n 3 2mmed 100 of SM's Elders.
Date: ‘Wednescry, March 6, 2024 12:04:32 PM

EXTERNAL
Thank you, Phil.

In a message dated 3/6/2024 11:46:57 AM Pacific Standard Time, Phil Brock(@santamonica.gov writes:

Iahe)dysubuﬁﬁedboﬁ:ymleﬂx:nd- to the relevant supervisors and an additional note from me as well.
Phil

Phil Brock
Mayor

City of Santa Monica

P: (310) 458-8201 <tel:(310)%20458-8201>
C: (310) 560-3071<tel:(310)%20560-3071>

gov<hittps.//wrerer ica govl=

complaint Si te Reich/ aka the day Santa Monica City Gov called in 3 armed police officers to control 100 of SM's Elders.
omp] against Stephanie day ity police

EXTERNAL

Phil, I'm not sure this went to your correct address...

My formal complaint letter letter are below.

What I accidentally left out was ich also chose not to address the false stats presented by

the Abundant Housing woman from the Palisades, who said there were 72 affordable
Units, though Reich chose to try to correct my accurate figures regarding availability.
Should this letter be submitted to HR as well?

v 2024011025 N - I
Thanks for refreshing my memory, Plnl:nd- an{- Bruna Finkel?! OMG!

Ontar, 202,210+ S - N =

The Kaplans that Pam was working for are David and Barbara Kaplan (Vice Chair of the ARB).

Thmoﬁcexsonl&hSued;ustwlhOYB(nexttoCa&Bohvn) Isaanﬁdmmgxmmdmatheme&s&eo&ﬂdzy soIgugssﬂ:eyredmngok:y—
bttps://kckarchitects.com/<] /furldefense.com/v3/ -//kckarchitects com/ :!'OfuUnHCITY L5 JVQUI 7
m>~nzyh\!m5msdpnk,anan1dwasm&!Anpon(bmmymn:go B:rbm,whmeversheseesme,alw:ysthmksl‘mBmthl

In a message dated 3/5/2024 8:22:21 PM Pacific Standard Txme—nmlto_ wite:

When council members were being deposed for the district voting lawswit, I drove all the way out to Palmdale to be there for Pam O'Connors. One of Shankman's law partners lives and has a practice
there, so they thought it would be a cute 1dea to make O'Connor go all the way out there, accompany by three of her thousand dollar an hour lawyers.

The name of Shenkman's partner escapes me right now., but he 15 a big deal out there, and even has an elementary school for him.
1 don't know if I have sat through an entire day long deposition before, but I thought he handled it brilliantly.

He kept asking O'Commor about people and companies who had business before the city council of whom also contributed to her political campaigns, and she had great difficulty remembering anything.
She paused and spoke slowly.

Later in the afternoon they took a break and when they came back he said, I would like to hear more about your activities outside the city council What do you do for pleasure and recreation, perhaps what
outside work you do.

She started to talk about the work she does for 2 small husband and wife firm in Santa Monica, as a historical building expert. Turns out she has worked for years for this firm I think the Kaplans and has
made close to $100,000 a year from that work.

I have heard from other sources that what she does is advise about structures that they want to demolish and let them know things like, only the back balcony 15 histonic, you can demolish the rest of the
house. Or you could take out the whole northside Plus a few feet, and then you could demolish the whole buildng.

What was really inferesting to me was that soon as she started talking about this work, her 1l ahi she could sudden; b dzh:ls,gungbackyuxs,mdha\mbecmvery
animated , and spit up about three times. Sbewaspnchcallychnpmgmdabsohmﬂ::kcmstmhermmyandw:vespe:kmgabmﬂntycmcﬂmmsmd- 3} with ds

Ontr, 202,067 - N =
Phil,
Mqussnghﬂymmtﬁm-oitﬁm!),mmmmsm
Three points about the Gelson's hearing at the 3/4/24 ARB meeting:

1) We had a pretty good turnout. Most of the people in the audience seemed to be Sunset Park and Ocean Park residents in their 60s, 70s, and 80s. Although we knew ahead of time that the ARB probably
wouldn't do much, it was our only opportunity to speak in a public meeting to the developer and developer reps.

Of the 14 speakers during Public Comment, only 2 supported the Gelson's project — former Mayor Pam O'Comnor (an Abundant Housing LA Board member) and another woman from Abundant Housing
LA who mistakenly said there were going to be 70+ affordable apartments in the project..

There were only 2 mild cufbursts during the meeting:

A) When Stephanie Reich, the staff liaison, said thing that seemed ridiculous, near the beginning of her long and hat di 1zed 1on, the auds laughed, and she admonished us.
After that, we remained quiet.

B) After the first speaker during Public Comment, Peter Spelman the auds lauded, and Stephame admonished us agam After that, we used jazz hands, including for Manio Fonda-Bonardi's fiery
speech.

After one of those Stephame th d that she would have us removed from the meeting if this happened again.




To the contrary, when something like this happens during City Council meetings, whoever's chairing the meeting will say matter-of-factly, "No clapping or booing is allowed. If you like something, you
can use jazz hands to express your approval."

Perhaps because the ARB Chair had recused himself, and the current Vice Chair, Barbara Kaplan, is soft-spoken, or because the laughter occurred during Stephanie's presentation, she took it upon herself
to try to silence us.

In threatening to have us removed from the meeting, it felt as if she overreacted, as if we were some sort of unruly mob. And then, when I got up to speak, I was quite startled to see 3 police officers, whom
she had apparently summoned, standing at the back of the Council Chambers. What a waste of city resources.

2) In response to a public comment mentioning high vacancy rates in Santa Monica, Stephanie told the ARB members that the vacancy rate in Santa Monica averages 3 to 4%.
That statement doesn't seem to be accurate.

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

te/<https://urldefense.com/v3/__ https:/smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-monicas-vacancy-

-//smmi 202, i I
rate/ ”OqunlIClTYlmm M'VNyalca]SJVQUku4dEp7§QqunWSvY[KéElnglSd[McUYCPSaladLJVfdkoxqﬁ2DXV(£2FhlrL5zD2kg§>

"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental decrease in its total population along with an uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023 compared with 2022, according to data released by the
California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422 total housing units and a population of 91,720. Those numbers are compared with those at the start of 2022 when the city had 52,857 total housing units and
a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of those 53,422 units, 47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an average of 1.86 people for every household...."
There's quite a difference between 10% and the 3 to 4% figure Stephanie gave the ARB.

3) Lastly, in talking to people and exchanging email after the ARB meeting, the most common adjective used to describe Stephanie was "condescending.”

In a message dated 3/5/2024 6:32:27 PM Pacific Standard Time,_ maillo_ writes:

Apologies. I forgot to mention that when the full room applauded Mario Fonada-Bonardi’s terrific speech,
Ms, Reich admonished us and told us to basically 'zip it.” Or else. I think that was when she brought
the roaming police officer in.

on ars, 2024, 526 . N N I

I am writing to submit a formal complaint against Stephanie Reich, the staff member who moderated the Gelson’s ARB meeting.

Her behavior is certainly grounds for reprimand, perhaps also a lot of hours of community service cleaning up the debris piling up around all the
new developments, or even dismissal. Her actions last night were unacceptable, unethical and must, I'm sure, violate basic rules of decency or even employment in city government.
She must be held accountable.

We had a terrific turnout of people who want to participate in the democratic process, who had been invited by the city to speak before the board before the vote. They filled the room and represented all
neighborhoods, 750 SMCLC signatures, 1000 FOSP signatures, experience, and passion. They stayed for hours and were treated with contempt by Ms. Reich.

‘When the architect from KI showed us a slide of a building saying, it’s 6 stories, but it will just appear to be 5 stories, the packed all ly laughed. Stephanie gave us a warning.

The architect then said that the buildings on Ocean Park were modified to look very different from each other and not be a monolithic block, lhen showed us a slide of

basically buildings that were exactly the same, a monolithic block and again the audience burst into laughter. So Stephanie actually called in a police officer and said we were not allowed to

make any sounds or we would be removed. (Is that a rule?)

When I spoke about how many developments remain 1/3 empty and we have 4,000 empty units, I said, “If you build it,

they won’t come.” Pam O Connor spoke after, and was absolutely reprehensibly ageist, she turned and said, ‘People will come’ and they will be a lot younger than the people in this room!"

Looking at us with such disdain. There are cultures where elders are respected. Perhaps Pam doesn’t respect herself...But then Stephanie decided to state, in response to the person who had said we had
4,000 vacancies, moi,

that in fact SM had a 3 percent vacancy rate, lower than any other So Cal city... Which is absolutely false information to present to a board before a vote. And then Ms. Reich also said, long before the
vote,

'So we’re going to vote to approve and bla bla bla...." How is it OK for a city clerk to announce the result of a vote before the vote is taken? That certainly seems

unacceptable and I think, should invalidate the vote. Certainly Stephanie must face consequences for presenting false information that could influence a board.

I hope you will take action on this person who’s salary we pay.

I would also hope that a person like Ms. O’Connor who so clearly holds old people in complete contempt, should not be on the Landmarks Board which is about respecting old buildings.
Sincerely,

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-monicas-vacancy-rate/<https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-monicas-vacancy-
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"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental decrease in its total population along with an uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023 compared with 2022, according to data released by the
California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422 total housing units and a population of 91,720. Those numbers are compared with those at the start of 2022 when the city had 52,857 total housing units and
a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of those 53,422 units, 47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an average of 1.86 people for every household...."



From:

To: Phil Brock

Subject: Thank you.

Date: Saturday, March 9, 2024 5:53:57 PM
EXTERNAL

Hi Phil. Great talking to you today. Please let the City attorney and/or manager know

I would be happy to provide specific details regarding the armed guards who stood

right in front of husband and me in the second row in a very intimidating fashion and who also roamed the
room in a threatening manner, the false percentages

Stephanie quoted, and how she declared the board would vote to approve the changes, long before
the vote took place. I had worked very hard to rally residents to actually attend and I was
mortified this city employee lied to us with false statistics 3 times, and that a City

Commissioner yelled at us, that “at least the people who will live here will be younger

than all the people in this room!” Ageism is discrimination, violent intimidation is not

a good look for Santa Monica, and promoting blatant lies and insulting resident speakers

should not be allowable behavior for any SM City employee.

In any business, an employee who exhibited such extreme behavior would be looked at very carefully
out of concern for future threatening behavior.

Perhaps the city should require Ms Reich to take anger management classes. Certainly HR must
have a process for an individual who was threatening. I hope her disdain for residents doesn’t
ever result in further violent intimidation, or, god forbid, gun violence. Since her disdain for
residents seem so well known, perhaps it is time demand some kind of psych review. So residents
will feel safe to return to City Hall.

I feel responsible for many of the people who attended, and that is why I take this so seriously.

Thank you



From: Phil Brock

To: Rebecca Adams

Subject: PRA Request - Mastbaum

Date: Thursday, March 21, 2024 3:19:00 PM
Phil Brock

Mayor

City of Santa Monica

P: (310) 458-8201
C: (310) 560-3071
santamonica.gov

---------- Forwarded message --------
Date: Tue, Mar 5, 2024 at 5:59 PM
Subject: Fwd: Formal complaint

To: David Martin <david.martin@santamonica.gov>, David White

<david.white@santamonica.gov>

FYT - I have received a dozen complaints against Ms Reich’s behavior/attitude today from
residents.

Begin forwarded message:

, Renee Montagne

<rm0ntagne@npr.org>

Subject: Formal complaint

I am writing to submit a formal complaint against Stephanie Reich, the staff
member who moderated the Gelson’s ARB meeting.

Her behavior is certainly grounds for reprimand, perhaps also a lot of hours of
community service cleaning up the debris piling up around all the



new developments, or even dismissal. Her actions last night were unacceptable,
unethical and must, I’'m sure, violate basic rules of decency or even employment
in city government.

She must be held accountable.

We had a terrific turnout of people who want to participate in the democratic
process, who had been invited by the city to speak before the board before the
vote. They filled the room and represented all

neighborhoods, 750 SMCLC signatures, 1000 FOSP signatures, experience, and
passion. They stayed for hours and were treated with contempt by Ms. Reich.

When the architect from KI showed us a slide of a building saying, it’s 6 stories,
but it will just appear to be 5 stories, the packed audience all spontaneously
laughed. Stephanie gave us a warning.

The architect then said that the buildings on Ocean Park were modified to look
very different from each other and not be a monolithic block, then showed us a
slide of

basically buildings that were exactly the same, a monolithic block and again the
audience burst into laughter. So Stephanie actually called in a police officer and
said we were not allowed to

make any sounds or we would be removed. (Is that a rule?)

When I spoke about how many developments remain 1/3 empty and we have
4,000 empty units, I said, “If you build it,

they won’t come.” Pam O Connor spoke after, and was absolutely reprehensibly
ageist, she turned and said, ‘People will come’ and they will be a lot younger than
the people in this room!'

Looking at us with such disdain. There are cultures where elders are respected.
Perhaps Pam doesn’t respect herself...But then Stephanie decided to state, in
response to the person who had said we had 4,000 vacancies, moi,

that in fact SM had a 3 percent vacancy rate, lower than any other So Cal city...
Which is absolutely false information to present to a board before a vote. And
then Ms. Reich also said, long before the vote,

'So we’re going to vote to approve and bla bla bla...." How is it OK for a city
clerk to announce the result of a vote before the vote is taken? That certainly
seems

unacceptable and I think, should invalidate the vote. Certainly Stephanie must
face consequences for presenting false information that could influence a board.
I hope you will take action on this person who’s salary we pay.

I would also hope that a person like Ms. O’Connor who so clearly holds old

people in complete contempt, should not be on the Landmarks Board which is
about respecting old buildings.

Sincerelii

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror



https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental decrease in its total population
along with an uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023 compared with
2022, according to data released by the California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422 total housing units and a
population of 91,720. Those numbers are compared with those at the start of
2022 when the city had 52,857 total housing units and a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of

those 53,422 units, 47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an average of
1.86 people for every household...."



From: Phil Brock

To: Rebecca Adams

Subject: PRA Request - Mastbaum

Date: Thursday, March 21, 2024 3:22:31 PM
Phil Brock

Mayor

City of Santa Monica

P: (310) 458-8201
C: (310) 560-3071

santamonica.gov

Begin forwarded message:

eron: I
Date: March 5. 2024 at 6:47:37 PM PST

To:
Cc:

Subject: Re: Formal complaint
Reply-To: I

Phil,

My memory is slightly different from- (- so it figures!), but in general the
same.

Three points about the Gelson's hearing at the 3/4/24 ARB meeting:

1) We had a pretty good turnout. Most of the people in the audience seemed to be
Sunset Park and Ocean Park residents in their 60s, 70s, and 80s. Although we knew
ahead of time that the ARB probably wouldn't do much, it was our only opportunity to
speak in a public meeting to the developer and developer reps.

Of the 14 speakers during Public Comment. only 2 supported the Gelson's project --
former Mayor Pam O'Connor (an Abundant Housing LA Board member) and another
woman from Abundant Housing LA who mistakenly said there were going to be 70+
affordable apartments in the project..

There were only 2 mild outbursts during the meeting:

A) When Stephanie Reich. the staff liaison, said something that seemed ridiculous,



near the beginning of her long and somewhat disorganized presentation, the
audience laughed, and she admonished us. After that, we remained quiet.

B) After the first speaker during Public Comment, Peter Spelman, the audience
applauded, and Stephanie admonished us again. After that, we used jazz hands,
including for Mario Fonda-Bonardi's fiery speech.

After one of those occurrences, Stephanie threatened that she would have us removed
from the meeting if this happened again.

To the contrary, when something like this happens during City Council

meetings, whoever's chairing the meeting will say matter-of-factly, "No clapping or
booing is allowed. If you like something, you can use jazz hands to express your

approval.”

Perhaps because the ARB Chair had recused himself, and the current Vice Chair,
Barbara Kaplan, is soft-spoken, or because the laughter occurred during Stephanie's
presentation, she took it upon herself to try to silence us.

In threatening to have us removed from the meeting, it felt as if she overreacted, as if we
were some sort of unruly mob. And then, when I got up to speak, I was quite startled to
see 3 police officers, whom she had apparently summoned, standing at the back of the
Council Chambers. What a waste of city resources.

2) In response to a public comment mentioning high vacancy rates in Santa Monica,

Stephanie told the ARB members that the vacancy rate in Santa Monica averages 3 to
4%.

That statement doesn't seem to be accurate.
"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"

5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-monicas-vacancy-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental decrease in its total population along
with an uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023 compared with 2022, according
to data released by the California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422 total housing units and a population of
91,720. Those numbers are compared with those at the start of 2022 when the city had
52,857 total housing units and a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of those 53,422

units, 47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an average of 1.86 people for every
household...."

There's quite a difference between 10% and the 3 to 4% figure Stephanie gave the ARB.

3) Lastly, in talking to people and exchanging email after the ARB meeting, the most
common adjective used to describe Stephanie was "condescending."
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In a message dated 3/5/2024 6:32:27 PM Pacific Standard Time. ||| Gz
writes:

Apologies. I forgot to mention that when the full room applauded Mario
Fonada-Bonardi’s terrific speech,

Ms, Reich admonished us and told us to basically 'zip it.” Or else. I think that
was when she brought

the roaming police officer in.

wrote:

I am writing to submit a formal complaint against Stephanie Reich, the
staff member who moderated the Gelson’s ARB meeting.

Her behavior is certainly grounds for reprimand. perhaps also a lot of hours of
community service cleaning up the debris piling up around all the

new developments, or even dismissal. Her actions last night were unacceptable,
unethical and must, I'm sure, violate basic rules of decency or even employment
in city government.

She must be held accountable.

We had a terrific turnout of people who want to participate in the democratic
process, who had been invited by the city to speak before the board before the
vote. They filled the room and represented all

neighborhoods, 750 SMCLC signatures, 1000 FOSP signatures, experience, and
passion. They stayed for hours and were treated with contempt by Ms. Reich.

When the architect from KI showed us a slide of a building saying, it’s 6 stories,
but it will just appear to be 5 stories, the packed audience all spontaneously
laughed. Stephanie gave us a warning.

The architect then said that the buildings on Ocean Park were modified to look
very different from each other and not be a monolithic block, then showed us a
slide of

basically buildings that were exactly the same, a monolithic block and again the
audience burst into laughter. So Stephanie actually called in a police officer and
said we were not allowed to

make any sounds or we would be removed. (Is that a rule?)

When I spoke about how many developments remain 1/3 empty and we have
4,000 empty units, I said, “If you build it,

they won’t come.” Pam O Connor spoke after, and was absolutely reprehensibly
ageist, she turned and said. ‘People will come” and they will be a lot younger
than the people in this room!"

Looking at us with such disdain. There are cultures where elders are respected.
Perhaps Pam doesn’t respect herself...But then Stephanie decided to state, in
response to the person who had said we had 4,000 vacancies, moi,

that in fact SM had a 3 percent vacancy rate, lower than any other So Cal city...
Which is absolutely false information to present to a board before a vote. And




then Ms. Reich also said, long before the vote,

'So we’re going to vote to approve and bla bla bla...." How is it OK for a city
clerk to announce the result of a vote before the vote is taken? That certainly
seems

unacceptable and I think, should invalidate the vote. Certainly Stephanie must
face consequences for presenting false information that could influence a board.
I hope you will take action on this person who’s salary we pay.

I would also hope that a person like Ms. O’Connor who so clearly holds old

people in complete contempt, should not be on the Landmarks Board which is
about respecting old buildings.

Sincereli,

"This Is Santa Monica's Vacancy Rate"
5/19/23 -- Santa Monica Mirror

https://smmirror.com/2023/05/this-is-santa-monicas-vacancv-rate/

"The City of Santa Monica saw an incremental decrease in its total population
along with an uptick in total housing units at the start of 2023 compared with
2022, according to data released by the California Department of Finance.

At the start of 2023, Santa Monica had 53,422 total housing units and a population of
91,720. Those numbers are compared with those at the start of 2022 when the city
had 52,857 total housing units and a population of 91,739.

All of this has led to a vacancy rate of 10.3% in Santa Monica. Out of those 53,422

units, 47,941 were occupied. The city also showed an average of 1.86 people for
every household...."
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